Referee Report on the Theme 4.1.
“Status of the Factory of Superheavy Elements”
The report by V. Semin and A. Popeko lists the various items performed for completing the construction of DC-280 in detail. The works for installation of numerous components was ongoing without interruption in the second half of 2017. This is reason to congratulate the team for the successful and solid work.

In addition to the status report on DC-280, the authors present, firstly, the status of the new gas-filled separator GFS-2 being installed at DC-280 at the beginning of 2018. Secondly, the operational plans for the velocity selector SHELS are presented, and thirdly, the decisions on a pre-separator for the study of chemical properties and precision mass measurements were explained.

Also for this part related to the experimental equipment I would like to congratulate the team to the well thought-out decisions. In particular this concerns the continics, I would like to repeat my comment from the 46th meeting in o the operation of experiments at GFS-2. Both experiments, spectroscopy and reaction studies at SHELS and new elements at GFS-2, are complementary.
As a foreign advisor of the program for nuclear physics, I would like to repeat my comment from the 46th meeting in June 2017. The installation of the new instrumentation offers a unique possibility for performing a thorough, sound, and high quality composition of all parts of the facility. To me it is obvious that this needs time, but the later achieved high quality results will be the gratitude for all the efforts. The better the experiments are prepared now, the more successful they will be in the future. Therefore, to keep some envisaged deadline for starting with a first beam or with a first experiment, is not the most important. 
Anyhow and definitely, the new DC-280 cyclotron will guarantee the leading role of FLNR in the exploration of SHE for the future.  
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